Town Of Crawford

P.O. Box 56 * Crawford, Co. 81415-0056 * (970)921-4725 * Fax (970)921-4726

 Town Council Meeting
May 17, 2017 Wednesday 7:00 PM 
WORK Session
Meeting Minutes
Call to order 

Roll call of members Cameron Clark & Mike Tiedeman Absent
Pledge of Allegiance 

Announcements

Public Non Agenda Items – None
New Business
Coop Workbook – This work book is for the emergency/disaster planning of the Town of Crawford.  Contacts and essential functions, delegation of Authority & succession, alternate locations if town hall is not available due to emergency/disaster.  Communications, essential records & systems. 

Audit was not discussed because Blair & associates were not available.
Regular Business
Bruce Bair  will try to get the weed letter out next week and people will have 2 weeks to get the weeds taken care of or the town will cut or mow at the cost of $75per hour to the property owner.  
Gabby Georges’ bench is complete and set.  Bruce will talk to Anna Jean to see if and when she would like to do a dedication.  

Bruce and Al have completed training on confined space.

Chlorine house alarm is in and Bruce will find an electrician to install it.

Bruce went up to the school to see what it will take to remove the bell and bring it down to the town hall.  He will try to find the equipment to move it.  Not going to be an easy task.  

Bruce spoke to Mike Tiedeman about someone stealing gas from the town fuel tank.  Mike had suggested to him that we need to look into getting a gas card to purchase gas at the desperado.  Cally will check into that.  

Council suggested also putting up a few more camera’s with better clarity.  Bruce will look into that also.

Also, the school is asking if the town could help them with the cost of getting the water from Garret Tiedemans home to the school.  Currently the over flow runs into the ground.  We will put that on the next agenda to take it to a vote. 

Chriss Watters – reports that the Chamber is really busy trying to beautify the town and get people involved in promoting the town.  They are asking for volunteers to build redwood planter boxes to set out in the front of the businesses in town.  
Cally Gallegos reports – that she is working on the setup of the new software.  She will be attending the Governmental Accounting class in Grand Junction on June 9th.   She attended a liquor license training in Ouray.  Wanda and Cally attended a Cirsa meeting in Montrose.  
John Paton – voiced his concern in regards to the weeds and wanted  to know if we could send out letters regarding the speeding through town and also the ATV’s.  He also asked if we could install some speed limit signs on the side streets to keep the public safe.  
Wanda Gofforth – FOTCH will help in with the commercial kitchen.  Tony VerVloet will inspect the kitchen before and after the kitchen is rented.  They will also have an annual fund raiser to help off set the expense of the commercial kitchen.  

Tracy and Cathy Cheatam got almost all of the blinds up. 
 May 18th is the Delta County Planning and the Master Plan.
Wanda invited anyone on the council to the CIRSA meeting in Breckenridge for Elected officials training and The general membership meeting.  Cally and Wanda will attend and CIRSA will reimburse the town for mileage.  
Meeting adjourned 8:35pm 
